
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
  



 
 

 
 

 
 
Happy Summer Everyone, 

I hope all of you created some special memories 

with your families this summer!   

 

In my other life, I am also an assistant leader for 

the Otter 4-H Llama Club that my younger son 

Nathan belongs to so we spend our summers at 

the Maple Ridge Fair, the Chilliwack Fair where we 

camp in a hayfield for 3 days and a 5 day stint at 

the PNE.  Wrap that all together with 11 teenagers 

(club members), 11 llamas and the drama that 

goes with that and you have FATIGUE!  We also 

have a lot of fun as well! So this presidentôs 

message will be short. 

 

Before everyone gets busy getting ready for school, 

I would just like to remind you of the Annual 

Walk2Hear happening September 22, 2012 at 

Jericho Beach Park.  This is a great opportunity to 

help raise funds for our group. Go to our website 

for instructions on how to register online. 

 

CHHA BC Parents is planning to meet mid-October 

for the Annual General Meeting and we thought we 

might combine it with the ever so popular Games & 

Gab & Goodies Night.   We ask that all of you 

attend to discuss the future of our organization and 

also to vote in a new executive.  Due to limited 

funding we were not able to host the annual Family 

Weekend this fall so we would like to have some 

discussion on alternate activities to bring our 

families together as well.   Come prepared with 

your ideas!    

 

See you all soon!   

Teresa 

 

Other exciting and informative events often  
are brought to our attention in between 

publications of our newsletter.   
Please sign up on our website 

for our email updates ï  
donôt miss out.   

We will not clog your inbox! 

 
 
 
 

 
Walk2Hear (& family picnic) 
September 22, 2012 

Jericho Beach Park, Vancouver 
 
Join us and walk!  See info in this 
newsletter and registration instructions 
on our website: 
www.CHHAparents.bc.ca  
 
If you canôt walk, you can still sponsor 
our walkers online: 
http://www.chha.ca/walk2hear/   

 
Games Night & AGM 

October 13, 2012 @ 6:30pm 
 Join us for a fun games night and our 

AGM ï what is the future of our 
Branch? 

 BC Family Hearing Resource Centre 
 15220 ï 92 Avenue, Surrey, BC 
 
 Bring a game and snack to share. 
 www.CHHAparents.bc.ca    

 
Parent Coffee Night 

Hosted by BC Hands & Voices 
Third Monday of each month, 7-9pm  
Sept 17, Oct 15, Nov 19, Dec 17, 2012 
 

Please join us for the September meeting 
to get to know everyone and share 
topic/guest speaker ideas.   BC Hands & 
Voices events are for families of deaf/hard 
of hearing children aged 0-5.  No 
childcare provided for this event. 

Victory Hill, House #3  
Provincial Services for the Deaf & 
Hard of Hearing,  4334 Victory St., 
Burnaby  

www.bchandsandvoices.com/?p=277  

 
CHHA National Conference 
May 23 ï 25, 2013 

Fantasyland Hotel, West Edmonton 
Mall, Edmonton, AB 
www.chha.ca   

 

http://www.chhaparents.bc.ca/
http://www.chha.ca/walk2hear/
http://www.chhaparents.bc.ca/
http://www.bchandsandvoices.com/?p=277
http://www.chha.ca/


 
 

  

 
 
In April we held our Spring Workshop.  Here is a 
summary of the presentations and discussions.  
They are timely, with back to school just around 
the corner. 
 

ñThe Right to Hearò 

Presenters Wendy Perry and Jayne Fenrich, 

Teachers of the Deaf and Hard of Hearing from the 

Delta School District provided parents with 

information about the Human Rights Code and 

working with your childôs teaching support team.  

 

Five Tips for advocating for your child at school 

include: 

1. Know and communicate your childôs needs. 

2. Work with the Teacher of the Deaf and Hard 

of Hearing. 

3. Get to know the classroom teacher. 

4. Contact the classroom teacher regularly. 

5. Understand the technology your child is 

using. 

 

Developing your childôs Individual Education plan 

(IEP) with your school team is important for your 

childôs success at school.   

 

Some accommodations to consider are: 

¶ Preferential seating (close to the front but 

back far enough to look around to locate the 

speaker)  

¶ Have a buddy for instructions in the 

classroom and in the gym 

¶ Have information presented visually ie. written 

on the board or overhead, having a printed 

copy available 

¶ Allow 5 seconds processing time to respond 

¶ Be provided with a quiet environment for test 

writing if necessary 

¶ Teacher to paraphrase classroom discussions 

or student answers   

¶ Have a signal for the teacher if they canôt 

hear, or FM not working 

 

Please see the checklist on the next page ï a 

resource you can share with your childôs education 

team. 

 

Two hard of hearing young adults, Kelsie Grazier and 

Kristin Ramsey answered the question, ñ What 

advise can you give parents of a hard of hearing 

child?ò 

 

The following are some of their recommendations: 

 

¶ Allow for some down time after school to rest. 

School demands a lot of listening and 

watching to understand what is going on. 

¶ Donôt get mad at your child for asking you to 

repeat things. They have a right to know. 

Instead of repeating the same sentence, 

rephrase it. 

¶ Encourage your child to wear their hearing 

aids. 

¶ Help them to know how to operate their FM 

systems so they can trouble shoot at school. 

¶ Encourage your HOH child to pursue their 

dreams and provide them with  opportunities. 

Your HOH child is as capable as your hearing 

child. 

¶ It is important to socialize with other HOH 

children so your child can have friendships 

with kids who understand what they are going 

through. 

¶ Give your child preferential seating in the car 

and in restaurants. 

¶ Practice speech reading with your child it 

provides them with another tool to hear. 

Besides, it is like a secret language! 

¶ Encourage the use of closed-captioning on 

your home television. It opens the door to 

understanding, reading and spelling. The 

ability to read is the secret to success.  



 
 

 

  



 
 

 
 

Source: the Chart, CNN Health 
http://thechart.blogs.cnn.com/2012/08/14/8-year-
old-writes-book-on-hearing-loss/  Samantha 
Brownlie was diagnosed with nonsyndromic 
sensorineural bilateral hearing loss when she was 3 
years old. 

Hi, my name is Samantha. I'm 8 years old. I have an 
older brother named Sean. Me and my family live in 
New York City. I go to P.S. 3 in Manhattan. 

Sean and I were born with hearing loss. We both 
wear hearing aids. It's not that hard to get used to 
wearing hearing aids. All you need to do is think of 
good things and then you put it in your ear and you 
hear better. That's all there is to it!  

My mom or dad used to put my hearing aids in but 
now I'm old enough to do it by myself. 

I really like my hearing aids because I can hear so 
much better with them. I used to wear one hearing 
aid and now I wear two. They are pink and blue! 
 
Last year when I was still wearing one hearing aid I 
wrote a book called "Samantha's Fun FM Unit and 
Hearing Aid Book." I wrote it to explain why I wear a 
hearing aid and an FM Unit in school. And I also 
made the book for kids or adults that have hearing 
loss too. I want them to feel the same way about their 
hearing aids that I do!  

 

My book is also about how to take care of hearing 
aids, how to use them and how to change the 
batteries, recharge the FM and tell the teacher how 
to use the transmitter. 

 

 

 

On the cover of my book, I 
drew pictures of me and 
fun things like my scooter, 
my FM transmitter, candy 
and a Nintendo DS game. 

My parents inspired me a 
lot because they have 
always told me that I sho 
uld be proud of who I am 
and just be myself. Many 
people including my 
classmates and teachers 
don't know that much 
about hearing loss. I 
thought if I made a book 
with pictures it would help 
them understand hearing 
loss better and answer some of their questions. 

On the outside you see a little girl that's 8 years old, 
but on the inside there is a good strong heart. And I 
believe I can do anything, as long as I believe in 
myself. 

 

See Samantha and Sean interviewed: 
http://cnn.com/video/?/video/health/2012/08/14/hf-
samantha-brownlie.cnn 
 
Samanthaôs book is available for purchase on 
www.amazon.com.   

  

Membership 
Have you renewed your membership?   
 
By paying membership fees, you demonstrate a belief  
in what we are doing, and indicate you continue to support us.  
 
The services and supports we provide come at a costé we continue to apply for funding and approach 
businesses, as well as demonstrate fiscal responsibility by collecting minimal fees for membership.  
 
Membership to the BC Parentsô Branch is open to any individual or organization.  Our members are 
parents/gaurdians of children who are hard of hearing, or professionals who work with or serve hard of hearing 
children.   Membership entitles you to subscriptions to the Parentsô Branch newsletter and email updates, vote on 
any CHHA Parentsô Branch matter at our Annual General Meeting (held at Family Weekend), and option to attend 
our planning meetings. 
 

NEW!!  We can now accept your membership (new or renewal) on our website via PayPal ï 

quick, easy and convienent! 
 
Check it out at www.CHHAparents.bca. 
 

http://thechart.blogs.cnn.com/2012/08/14/8-year-old-writes-book-on-hearing-loss/
http://thechart.blogs.cnn.com/2012/08/14/8-year-old-writes-book-on-hearing-loss/
http://www.amazon.com/Samanthas-Fun-Hearing-Aid-Book/dp/1466327170
http://www.amazon.com/Samanthas-Fun-Hearing-Aid-Book/dp/1466327170
http://cnn.com/video/?/video/health/2012/08/14/hf-samantha-brownlie.cnn
http://cnn.com/video/?/video/health/2012/08/14/hf-samantha-brownlie.cnn
http://www.amazon.com/
http://www.chhaparents.bca/


 
 

 
Administrators Report ï The Future 
From the desk of Willetta Les 
 

What is the future of the CHHA BC Parentsô Branch?  

This is a question that we as a board are struggling 

with.  There seems to be a dwindling interest in our 

newsletters and 

activities.  What is 

the reason for this?  

In these ñgoogle 

daysò is there simply 

less need for us to be passing you information?  With 

Facebook, blogs and other social media, is there no 

longer a need for us to bring families together?  Or is 

it important to keep the Parentsô Branch alive for the 

next generation?  What do YOU think? Do YOU find 

us a valuable resource?  Do you attend our activities 

with your family?  

 

The current board has been very dedicated to 

directing the Parentsô Branch for many years.  Their 

hard of hearing óchildrenô are mostly grown up, 

graduated and in university or beginning careers.  If 

this Branch is going to continue on, we need to have 

some new parents step forward.  We fully realize that 

everyone is too busy these days, and that it really 

isnôt possible for everyone to be involved.  Thatôs 

where I come into the picture.  I am here to put into 

action the ideas that the board comes up with...  

planning events, collecting information for 

newsletters, sending out email updates, 

bookkeeping, applying for grants.  So you see, there 

really is not a big time commitment required of board 

members.  We meet 3-4 times per year to discuss 

ideas, and then from there I go ahead and make 

those ideas come to life!  Would you please 

consider being a part of this?   

 

Over the years, we have heard time and again how 

special our events are to parents.  Getting to see 

their children happily interact with other hard of 

hearing children has been a joy to watch.  With just a 

small commitment, you can help us keep this Branch 

alive!  Please come to our Games Night and AGM 

on October 13 for more information.  If you have 

questions prior to the meeting, or would like to 

volunteer for the board, please feel free to contact 

me at info@CHHAparents.bc.ca or 604-819-5312. 

 

 
 
  

Full instructions on how to register for the 
Walk2Hear is on our website. 
 
Please also let us know that youôve 
registered so we know who to watch for at 
the Walk & we can tell you where weôll meet 
after the walk for a picnic lunch.  We will 

mailto:info@CHHAparents.bc.ca

